## Henriques, Roberta

 From:
 Fieldsend, Sofie

 Sent:
 08 July 2020 12:21

To: Planning

**Subject:** FW: Application number 2020/2760/P

Can you upload this objection please?

**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Application number 2020/2760/P

Site Address - Footpath outside Camden Town Tube Station/No.176 Camden High Street, opposite No.201 Camden High Street. London NW1 8QL

Dear Ms Fieldsend.

I object strongly to this application. I notice that there are various inconsistencies regarding his application.

- What power and frequency will be used for the equipment to be installed? The Stewart Report
  used by Public Health England states that operators should provide information about frequency
  and modulations characteristics, also the power output of any antennae. I cannot see this on the
  application.
- 2. No report about what type of 5G antennae will be placed on the pole and if it is beam forming.
- 3. As this is not an application for an upgrade to an existing mobile mast such as one with antennae for 2G, 3G and 4G but for a new application for a monopole it should not be permitted.
- 4. 5G is a newer type of telecommunication and should be a special case. It should not be lumped together with prior legislation which was relevant to previous types of masts for 3G and 4G. It seems that the developer H3G is unsure whether this is permitted development or not. If this application is granted it will set the most dangerous precedent and the legislation will be misinterpreted.
- 5. The height of this monopole is higher than any of the buildings which it is near and it will impact on the visual amenity of the area. It will interrupt the skyline of this conservation area. Aesthetically it will be very unattractive.
- 6. There is no information on the height of the "wraparound" cabinet to go around the base of the pole. The Cabinets will cause more street clutter, a visually impaired person will have difficulty negotiating the footway here, likewise a person with mobility difficulties. This is a health and safety matter. It is a very busy area with many people using the station exit and the nearby market so will cause many extra difficulties for those with visual impairments and mobility impairments.
- 7. This project will cause significant visual detriment to the immediate area, spoil the character and appearance of the local area, and is detrimental to the conservation area of Camden Town.
- 8. This project sets a dangerous precedent and it will spoil the feel of the area. A wider concern is that Camden is not flooded with applications from mobile phone masts and antennae and Camden

needs to have proper policy established. The lack of one seems to be generally systematic.

Mobile phone technology is a relatively new and developing industry. There has been no full and developed research programme into the long-term effects – there hasn't been time.

We cannot do without them now but we can treat the risks seriously and stop these masts going up where we know that there may be problems and there are particular implications for children and electro-sensitive people.

"The body and nervous system are still developing into the teenage years. Therefore, as a precaution, the UK Chief Medical Officers advise that children and young people under 16should be encouraged to use mobile phones for essential purposes only, and to keep calls short"-NHS: Mobile phones and base stations Health advice on using mobile phones France, Russia ,Finland, India, Israel and the Council of Europe (non-EU)have advised or acted to restrict mobile phone use by school children Source -Wireless technologies in schools, Wifiinschools.org.uk, 2011

This is taken from a Guardian article:

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2018/jul/14/mobile-phones-cancer-inconvenient-truths

"There is a catch, though: the Internet of Things will require augmenting today's 4G technology with 5G technology, thus "massively increasing" the general population's exposure to radiation, according to a petition signed by 236 scientists worldwide who have published more than 2,000 peer-reviewed studies and represent "a significant portion of the credentialled scientists in the radiation research field", according to Joel Moskowitz, the director of the Center for Family and Community Health at the University of California, Berkeley, who helped circulate the petition. Nevertheless, like mobiles, 5G technology is on the verge of being introduced without pre-market safety testing.

Lack of definitive proof that a technology is harmful does not mean the technology is safe, yet the wireless industry has succeeded in selling this logical fallacy to the world. The upshot is that, over the past 30 years, billions of people around the world have been subjected to a public-health experiment: use a mobile phone today, find out later if it causes genetic damage or cancer. Meanwhile, the industry has obstructed a full understanding of the science and news organisations have failed to inform the public about what scientists really think. In other words, this public health experiment has been conducted without the informed consent of its subjects, even as the industry keeps its thumb on the scale"

Camden has a duty of care to ensure that all its citizens are kept safe. We will not give our permission to continue with this gross experiment.

Please be aware that where 5G is concerned that no insurance company including Lloyds of London will cover them against liability from ill health effects caused by radiofrequency radiation.

I call upon Camden to hold a moratorium on the roll-out of 5G.

People who have a medical diagnosis of electro-hypersensitivity such as myself, will not be able to go to the area and it will cause a loss of amenity to enjoy shopping there. There will be no safe avenue for us to use.

This application number 2020/2760/P on the footpath outside Camden Town Tube Station must be rejected. Yours sincerely,

Mrs Lesley Stevas Flat 7 57 Christchurch Hill London NW3 1JJ 8<sup>th</sup> July 2020

Sent from Outlook